City of Forks
Council Meeting Minutes Regular Session
City Council Chambers
August 14, 2017

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mayor Monohon called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Llywelyn Graeme led the
Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL

Council members present: Brager, Ayers, Hillcar, Weissenfels and Mayor Monohon.
Absent: Preston. Staff present: Grafstrom, Clerk/Treasurer, Fleck, Attorney/Planner,
Bart, Police Administrator and Hampton, Public Works Director.

MODIFICATIONS/APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Motion to approve the agenda as presented by Weissenfels, second Hillcar, motion
carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
Llywelyn Graeme stated that he is a new resident to town and that he is very happy to
be here.

Ronnie Aldrich reported that on July 30" a bench was stolen from their front porch.
They put the word out on Facebook and a short time later, the bench was found by
three young men. He thanked the community and Officer Julie Goode for her help and
professionalism.

Lissy Andros, Chamber of Commerce Executive Director invited everyone to Hot
Thunder Nite on August 26" starting at 4:00 p.m.

ACTION ITEMS
1. Motion to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held July 24, 2017 by Ayers,
second Weissenfels, motion carried 3-0 with Brager abstaining.

2. Motion to approve the manual claim check numbered 34676 for $7,612.08, payroll
checks numbered 34677 through 34694 for $117,085.22 and claim checks numbered
34695 through 34743 for $63,786.43 by Weissenfels, second Brager, motion carried.

3. Motion to approve the July 2017 Treasurer's Report by Hillcar, second Brager,
motion carried.

4. Robbins Annexation Proceedings

Attorney/Planner Fleck received a 10% petition requesting the commencement of
annexation proceedings for property owned by Willmer and Emalee Robbins. It was
believed the property was inadvertently left out of the original Robbins Annexation. If
the Council accepts this proposed annexation, the next step would be to prepare a 60%
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petition and send it to the Clallam County Boundary Review Board. There is no
indebtedness associated with the property.

Motion to accept the proposed annexation and adopt the proposed zoning by Ayers,
second Weissenfels, motion carried.

5. Speed Limit Revisions
Mayor Monohon reviewed previous Council discussions, which called for lowering the
speed limit at the north entrance to the City for safety reasons.

Suggestions were made for placement of a 40 mph speed zone at the north entrance
and extending the 30 mph speed zone past the Timber Museum at the south entrance.
Another suggestion was to keep the existing speed zones and place a special speed
zone sign with either radar, flags or lighting.

It was determined that Public Works Director Hampton will gather information regarding
different types of signs and pricing to be discussed at the end of September.

6. Resolution #463 USDA Loan for Water Tank Rehabilitation

Clerk/Treasurer Grafstrom reported that the USDA application was approved as a loan
of up to $1,947,000 for rehabilitation of the City’s 1 MG reservoir and .75 MG reservoir.
She reviewed a memo from Gray & Osborne which explained options and outcomes.
They stated that recoating both reservoirs at this time would prove to be the most cost-
effective solution to extending the life of the reservoirs. The 24-page USDA loan
conditions document was also included in the Council packet.

Motion to approve Resolution #463 authorizing the City of Forks to incur indebtedness
with the USDA Rural Utilities Service for rehabilitation of the 1 MG reservoir and the .75
MG reservoir, in an amount not to exceed $1,947,000 by Ayers, second Weissenfels,
motion carried.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. City Well Report

Public Works Director Hampton reviewed the well reports dated July 27 and August 10,
2017. Current levels are higher than they have been for the last two years. They will
continue to monitor well levels every week. At this time, he recommends continuing
with the request for voluntary water conservation.

2. Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Program

Attorney/Planner Fleck explained that the FAA requires the DBE policy statement be
disseminated to Council Members. The FAA has approved the policy as it pertains to
the Quillayute Airport. The City encourages DBE participation in the bidding process by
advertising through the Office of Minority and Women'’s Business Enterprise.

3. 2018 Budget Calendar was reviewed.
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